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Honorable members of the Board of Supervisors: 

The Shinn Ranch map extension is being appealed to the Board of Supervisors next Tuesday on the basis that the 
project approval violates California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA), the applicable general plans and zoning laws, and 
that the public comments submitted to the Planning Commission accurately report significant legal violations that were 
not addressed by the Planning Commission at the hearing. 

I urge you to direct the Planning Commission to make its decision based on the fact that the Shinn Ranch 
development as currently proposed is not in conformity with provisions of the California Environmental Quality Act. 

I further urge you to direct your Planning Commissioners to advise the Shinn Ranch principals that their project needs 
to be completely revised and greatly down-sized so as to conform to the General Plan and zoning. 

Thank you. 

Richard Boylan, Ph.D. 
Diamond Springs, CA 
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